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EVENTS 
Mixed Nuts 
Every Wednesday at 3pm 
Meet at the KYC Bar 
Come join the fun!! 

Thursday Racing 
Thursday, July 14 & 28 
No race on the 21st 
6:30pm start 

Hook Race 
Racine Yacht Club 
Saturday, July 16 

Sunday Racing 
Sunday, July 24 & 31 
No race on the 17th 
11:00am start 

KYC Membership Meeting 
Wednesday, July 20th 6:30pm 
Hybrid Meeting – Meet at the 
club or online. 

KYC Board Meeting 
Wednesday, Aug 3rd, 6:30pm 
Zoom Meeting 

 
 

COMMODORES’ LETTER 
Commodore Deb Strouf 
From the Helm…..         

Happy July!   

Summer is full effect – which means so it our Boating 
season!  I hope that everyone has taken the time to 
get out and enjoy our wonderful Lake Michigan. 

Sunday, June 5th the KYC held our annual Blessing of 
the Fleet. This event was well attended with many 
local and state dignitaries in attendance.  I received so 
many positive comments in regard to the event, the 
beautiful state of the club grounds, the impeccable 
tablescapes as well as the fabulous brunch buffet 
provided by the KYC Bar & Grille staff.  Many thanks 
to Vice Commodore, Joyce Rinehart and her team for 
planning and execution of such a wonderful event.  
Rita would be proud! 

New Ship’s store gear has started to arrive, come 
check it out and if there is something you would like 
but don’t see, just reach out to myself or Rear 
Commodore, Amy Adams to place your special order.  

Our 110th Anniversary party  / Open House was 
Saturday 7/9 – Lots of fun.  Also be watching for the 
opportunity to purchase one of our 110th anniversary 
burgees – a pre-order will be coming this week. 

Don’t forget to bring or send your donations in for the 
Outreach Center – we are currently collecting school 
supplies 

The KYC has much to be proud of and even more to 
look forward to in the future! 

I hope to see you all this weekend! 
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Membership Meeting Change Reminder: 

A vote was taken and approved at the March 
membership meeting to swap the 
Membership meetings and the Board 
meetings for better alignment with timely 
reporting.  Moving forward, starting with 
April. The KYC Board will be meeting the 1st 
Wednesday of the Month with Membership 
meetings being held on the 3rd Wednesday 
of each month.  Thank you for everyone’s 
support in making this happen.   

July 20th – KYC Membership Meeting | 
Hybrid Meeting (Zoom or In-Person) 

August 3rd – KYC Board Meeting

 

Now “Atomic Bingo”| Every Wednesday 
Night 6pm – 8pm | Lots of fun Prizes | 
Progressive Jackpot  (at least $1k – up to 
$10k)  Be sure to check this 
out!!!  Attendance has been increasing and 
it’s a fun night – it is free to play and open 
to the public!!   
 
Mr Wings Pop-Up | Every Friday 5pm – 
9pm | Every Other Saturday 4pm – 8 pm | 
If you haven’t tried these wings yet…..YOU 
MUST 
 
KYC Friday Night Happy Hour! 3-
6pm 
 
The KYC Bar & Grille is open year-round 
and to the public.         

Visit:  www.kycbarandgrille.com  for news 
and events, as well as online ordering! 
 Sunday Brunch: Every Sunday 
10am – 9pm 

Brunch Menu-Served 9am to 4pm 

Fresh cut fruit and Greek Yogurt: Fresh fruit, berries, and 
Greek yogurt with Granola-$7 

Creme Brule Oatmeal: Oats with Creme Brule and Crunchy 
Sugar crust, berries-$9 

French Toast: Cinnamon and Brown Sugar battered French 
Toast, warm maple syrup, roasted apples-$12 

Pulled Pork Breakfast Burrito: Pulled pork, peppers, 
onions, scrambled eggs, Cheddar Cheese, served with 
House Potatoes-$12 

Carne Asada Skillet: Seasoned Carne Asada, House 
Potatoes, Eggs your way, peppers and onions-$16 

Chicken Philly Sandwich: Shaved chicken, banana peppers 
and Peppadews, caramelized onions, White American 
Cheese, Toasted Amorosa Roll, choice of side-$14 

Yacht Club Breakfast: two eggs your way, House potatoes, 
bacon or sausage patties-$14 

Pan-Seared Salmon: 6oz. Pan-Seared Salmon Filet, Quinoa 
and Edamame Grains, Dill Cream-$24 

Fried Green Beans: Crispy breaded Green Beans, Chipotle 
Aioli-$9 

Irish Nachos: Crispy House Chips, Swiss, Corned Beef, 
Sauerkraut, Horseradish Cream, Scallions-$14      

Thank you to everyone for their continued 
dedication and support! 

Cheers to the upcoming Summer! 

Commodore Deb 

 
 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kycbarandgrille.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cf3971fbf4b3842def65f08d9d5f88f92%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637776085801709511%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=cbeJ7VSC9zDQumwS7n%2B7VAJ0w%2Fm6X1TlmMjLCKsl2CE%3D&reserved=0
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Six Month Trial Memberships 

Kenosha Yacht Club now offers a Six-Month Trial Membership at 50% the cost of the normal 
annual membership.  The "Trial Membership" is only available to new members; renewing or 
returning members are not eligible.  The initial cost is 50% the normal annual fee, for the first 
six months.   At the end of six months an additional 50% is due in 30 days to become a 
member.  After that, just pay your annual dues on your anniversary date.  It’s available for 
Full, Social and Youth memberships.  
 
 Six-Month  Six-Month 2nd Year 

 Trial 2nd Install Full Year 
Full $303.50 $303.50 $422.00 

Social $208.55 $208.55 $228.11 
Youth $92.32 $92.32 $182.48 

 Prices include building fund fees for Full & Social Memberships 

 Youth Membership has no building fund fee  
 Trial Members do not have voting rights, until 2nd payment. 

 2nd Year 2022 rate.     
 

http://www.off-site.com
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Good Winds 
Joyce Rinehart  

• We celebrate the news that Casey Bezec is 
now home from the hospital after a 12 day 
stay and doing well.  We send wishes for 
continued healing to Casey and good 
wishes for Linda as she supports Casey 
through the days ahead. 
 

• We look forward to The KYC Open House 
and 110the Anniversary Celebration on 
Saturday, July 9th.  We celebrate those who 
have sustained the KYC through good days 
and bad in the past, all who are working 
so hard to bring us into the present 
moment and look forward to the future 
with excitement and hope! 
 

• Thank you to Roger, and Scott, for their 
hard work to keep our restaurant looking 
good and doing well during these very 
difficult days!  We appreciate you and 
your staff and all that you are doing. I 
encourage us all to support the Kenosha 
Yacht Club Bar and Grille often. Come on 
down or order online. 

 
Please send requests for Good Winds 
concerns or celebrations to Joyce 
at goodwinds@kenoshayachtclub.com or 
262-945-9183 

 

Outreach Center Support  
Your support of the Outreach Center has been 
great and thank you to each of you who continue 
to participate.  As we enter the month of July, we 
continue to collect school supplies. We have 
extended this collection because our school 
supplies will need to be to the Center in early 
August.  You can also still bring sox and hygiene 
items.     
 
Bring your donations by the KYC anytime or 
plan to bring them to the Anniversary 
Celebration Open House on July 9th.  See the 
article in this Mainsheet for more information 
about the Open House. 
 
June - September - School supplies for 
distribution in early August 
 
October - December - Hats, gloves, and scarves 
as well as Christmas gift collection 
 
It is easy to contribute - just bring the items 
above to the KYC and place them in the 
container provided in the bar.  There are also 
collection containers on the bar for those who 
would prefer to make cash donations.  Karl will 
pick up all items and cash donations frequently 
and make sure they are distributed to those who 
can use them most.  Thank you, Karl! 
 
This is a great project in which to involve the 
community so please spread the word to family 
and friends and invite them to make 
contributions to this year long event! Thanks 
again for your support! 
 
Contact Vice Commodore Joyce with any 
questions or suggestions. 
Vicecommodore@kenoshayachtclub.com, 262-
945-9183 
 

 

 

mailto:goodwinds@kenoshayachtclub.com
mailto:Vicecommodore@kenoshayachtclub.com
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SAIL RACING 
John Weiss 
The 2022 race season is off to a great start - 
we have great fleet, awesome Race Committee 
and Mother Nature has delivered in the 
weather category. In addition to our 
Thursday/Sunday racing, the Kenosha fleet 
has had a strong showing in regional races - 
Doublehanded, Queens Cup, Solo Mac, etc. 
Our fleet continues our KYC legacy showing 
that our club has some great sailors! 

If you are not a racer, you can still join in the 
fun and spectator fleet. Thursday nights are 
great excuse to jump in your boat and watch 
the races. Just remember to stay off to the side 
of course so that you're not in the way of race 
boats but feel free to follow along behind the 
race boats. Races start every Thursday 
evening 6:25pm. Then join us back at KYC 
while we exaggerate stories of courage and 
bravado! 

Lastly, we are actively looking for Race 
Committee for 2023 season. If you would like 
to learn more about it, please reach out to John 
Weiss at john@myweiss.com or 262-909-5353. 
We would love to get you out for a few nights 
this summer with our current Race Committee 
(Pete) to learn the ropes plus he could always 
use a hand. 

Sail fast! 

John 

 

 

Volunteer Hours 
If you have some free time and would like 
to get an hour or two working around the 
club, Contact Jim Pappas at 262-620-0369.   
He’ll tell you want needs to be done and 
help you get started.   

The club depends on its volunteers, and we 
need everyone to help just a little bit with 
12 hours of service annually; that’s just 1 
hour a month.  

Blessing of the Fleet 2022 

 
It is hard to believe that we have already had 
our Blessing of the Fleet for 2022 and are now 
into July!  As we move on, I want to thank ALL 
who helped in any way to make this year’s 
Blessing a great event.  Thank you to all the 
members of the Committee for their hard work, 
to Ron and Kathy for providing the flowers and 
wreath, to the restaurant staff for their great 
buffet and service, to members who stopped 
by and helped both Saturday and Sunday and 
to all who attended the event.  We also thank 
Rita for the unexpectedly good weather!  Have 
a safe and fun Summer everyone!! 

Joyce Rinehart 
 Vice Commodore and Blessing of the Fleet 
Chairperson 

 

mailto:john@myweiss.com
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LMSS Double-Hander 
Winthrop Harbor to  
Port Washington 

 

Wind Chill takes 3rd in the  
2022 Queens Cup  

Short-Handed section. 

Advertise in the 
KYC Mainsheet Newsletter 

 
The KYC Mainsheet newsletter is accepting 

ads from individuals and companies. 
Cost: 

   $10 per monthly issue Size: Business Card 
   $15 per monthly issue Size: Half Page 
   $20 per monthly issue Size: Full Page 
 
Deadline: 10th of each month to be in that 
month's issue 
 
Send requests or questions 
to: Secretary@kenoshayachtclub.com 
 

mailto:Secretary@kenoshayachtclub.com
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New Youth Waterfront Program offered by the Kenosha Community Sailing Center 

Sunshine yellow, neon green and bright white are the colors of the Kenosha Community Sailing Center’s 
watercraft.  It’s hard to miss the vessels when they are out sailing in the Kenosha harbor and that’s just 
what the sailing center wants.  They want everyone to notice that there are opportunities for families to 
get out and be on the water. 

The center is in its third season renting watercraft and their 14th year teaching sailing in the harbor.  
They are a non-profit that does a lot more than teach sailing. The center promotes water safety, water 
conservation and does all they can to get people of all ages to appreciate the power and beauty of Lake 
Michigan. 

This summer, KCSC has introduced a new 4-day Youth Waterfront Program where kids (ages 7-14) can 
enjoy the pedal duck boats, kayaking, paddleboarding and sailing.  The program will also include games 
at the beach, arts & crafts, water safety and conservation.  There are two sessions being offered July 5th 
thru July 8th and August 22 thru August 25. Registration can be done online at kenoshasailing.org and 
the cost is $300 for the day long program. 

Bettie Wescott, KCSC’s Youth Education Director explains, “Our goal is to teach through fun and when 
water is involved, it’s always fun, but we use every opportunity to get children to respect the lake. 
Having the pedal duck boats, kayaks and paddleboards is inviting to kids and families, but I can assure 
you that when you rent or participate in one of our programs or classes, you leave knowing how to 
properly wear a life jacket and are much more in tune with the weather and water.” 

“Situational Awareness” is a concept that is used frequently when the sailing center teaches sailing or 
being out on the water.  Situational awareness is being aware of what is happening around you in terms 
of where you are, where you are supposed to be, and whether anyone or anything around you is a 
threat to your health and safety.  It is important for both children and adults to develop this sense and 
sailing does that. 

In addition to youth sailing classes, which are taught all summer long, the Kenosha Community Sailing 
Center offers adult, family, private and small group sailing classes.  Many people have “learning how to 
sail” on their bucket list and other adults sailed as children and are looking to return to the helm. What 
is particularly nice about a community sailing center, is that those who want to learn to sail do not need 
to purchase a boat. Interested individuals are able to take courses and join a community of beginners 
and seasoned sailors. 

Also new this year, the Kenosha Community Sailing Center is hosting what they call “Community Nights” 
on Thursday evenings where they are making their rental watercraft available to nonprofits especially 
those that serve families and youth.  “There is a reason we are called a ‘community’ sailing center” 
explains Jim Buck, president and founder of the nonprofit. “Our goal is to get every kid down here at 
least once and let them experience a boat ride and learn a bit about water safety.” 

For more information about the Kenosha Community Sailing Center’s exciting offerings, to make a 
donation or volunteer, contact them at www.kenoshasailing.org, 262-997-9343, or 
info@kenoshasailing.org.  They are also active on most social media and hope that you will follow and 
share their information.   

 

http://www.kenoshasailing.org/
mailto:info@kenoshasailing.org
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Thursday Race Standings 
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Sunday Race Standings 

 

 
 


